
This is a summary of the church’s actual and budgeted expenses and actual income through
September 2021.  While the church had a net positive income of $29,995, this includes income
from 2 federal PPP Loans (noted as Transfer Income in the attached table) that have been
forgiven and no longer reserved as a liability. If you exclude the PPP loan the church shows a
net loss of $22,937 for the year.  Net income for the 3rd quarter was a positive $3,262.

The Elders are also working to refinance the existing mortgage with a more traditional lending
institution instead of the existing financing arrangement with the former owners of the building in
order to obtain more favorable loan terms for ECL and free up capital for the former owners.


